110 Lorne St . S

Chapleau, Ontario

P.O. Box 670

P0M 1K0

Telephone (705) 864-0111

Fax (705) 864-1962

E-mail chec@onlink.net
   April 7, 2010

   Ms. K. Walli

   Board Secretary

   Ontario Energy Board

   Suite 2701

   2300 Yonge Street

   Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

   Re: Response to the Completeness and Accuracy of the Decision and Order – 

   Distribution Rate Application Board File No EB-2009-0219 – Chapleau Public

   Utilities Corporation. 
   Dear Ms. Walli;

   Please accept from Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation our response to the Boards’ 

   Decision and Order dated March 31, 2010.

   Chapleau PUC wishes to identify an inaccuracy in the Boards’ IRM 3 Supplemental 

   Filing Model, Sheet E1.2 – “K Factor Adjustment”. The Board assessed Chapleau 

   at -0.32% whereas Chapleau having filed its’ Cost of Service Application in 2008, 

   should have a K-factor adjustment rate of -0.16%.

   We also wish to bring to the Boards’ attention the omission of Sheet J2.5 “Deferral 

   Account Rate Rider Two” from the IRM 3 Rate Generator and from Chapleaus’ 

   Tariff of Rates and Charges.

   Sincerely,


   Original signed by P. Ioannou on behalf of:
   _____________________

   Marita Morin

   Secty-Treas.

   Enclosure

   cc:  Peter Ioannou, Regulatory Compliance Services.

          File

